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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Grant Yates, City Manager 
 
Prepared By: Remon Habib, Acting City Engineer 

 
Date:  January 8, 2019  
 
Subject: Service Agreement between the County of Riverside and City of Lake 

Elsinore for Palomar Street Slurry Seal Improvements 
 
Recommendation  
 
Authorize the City Manager to execute a Cooperative Agreement with Riverside County to slurry 
seal Palomar Street from Skylark Drive to Corydon Street within the city limits, in an amount not 
to exceed $64,855.84 and in such final form as approved by the City Attorney. 

Background   

 
As part of its annual slurry seal and microsurfacing program, The County of Riverside has 
awarded All American Asphalt a countywide slurry seal project. The project was advertised on 
November 6, 2018, and bids were opened on November 28, 2018. The City will benefit from 
cost savings resulting from a larger maintenance program, which generally yields lower bid 
prices.  
  
Within the City’s jurisdiction, the pavement is approximately 2,760 ft. in length and 46 ft. in 
width. The total asphalt surface area is approximately 14,107 square yards. 
  
 
Discussion 
 
The low bidder for the County project is All American Asphalt., from Corona, CA. The contractor 
will perform: 
 

 Slurry Seal Type II within the City Limits for length and widths mentioned in the project 
background. 

 Thermoplastic striping for crosswalk and pavement markings.  

 Thermoplastic traffic striping 

 Reflective pavement markers 

 Rout and seal cracks. 

 Provide traffic control for the entire duration of the project.  
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 The work also includes removing existing striping and pavement markers.  
 
In addition, the cooperative agreement allows the County of Riverside to provide administrative, 
technical, managerial, and support services necessary to assist the City in completing the 
project.  
 
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
Funding for the cooperative agreement for $64,855.84, will be from unused contingency from 
the Slurry Seal Project at Central Ave that was completed in 2017. These funds are owed by the 
County to the City.  Central Ave slurry seal was funded through the relinquishment funds 
received from Caltrans.   
 
Exhibits 
 
A – Agreement 
  
 
 
 


